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April 28, 2014 
 
 
  
Mary Mitchell 
18911 230th Ave. 
Tustin, MI  49688 
 
 

 RE: License #: 
 

AF670309891 
Mitchell's AFC Home for the Aged 
18911 230th Ave. 
Tustin, MI  49688 

 
 
Dear Ms. Mitchell: 
 
Attached is the Addendum to the Original Licensing Study Report for the above 
referenced facility. 
 
Please review the enclosed documentation for accuracy and feel free to contact me with 
any questions.  In the event that I am not available and you need to speak to someone 
immediately, please feel free to contact the local office at (616) 356-0100. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Bruce A. Messer, Licensing Consultant 
Bureau of Children and Adult Licensing 
Suite 11 
701 S. Elmwood 
Traverse City, MI  49684 
(231) 342-4939 
 
enclosure 
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MICHIGAN DEPARTMENT OF HUMAN SERVICES 
BUREAU OF CHILDREN AND ADULT LICENSING 

ADDENDUM TO ORIGINAL LICENSING STUDY REPORT 
 
 

I. IDENTIFYING INFORMATION 
 
License #: AF670309891 
  
Licensee Name: Mary Mitchell 
  
Licensee Address:   18911 230th Ave. 

Tustin, MI  49688 
  
Licensee Telephone #: (231) 829-3891 
  
Name of Facility: Mitchell's AFC Home for the Aged 
  
Facility Address: 18911 230th Ave. 

Tustin, MI  49688 
  
Facility Telephone #: (231) 829-3891 
  
Capacity: 3 
  
Program Type: AGED 
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II. Purpose of Addendum

 
The Licensee requests to increase the capacity of this facility from two residents to 
three residents.  The Licensee will utilize a second bedroom. 
 
 
 

III. Methodology 
 

September 16, 2013 - On-site for scheduled renewal.  Proposed bedroom was 
inspected in anticipation of possible resident use. 
 
April 22, 2014 – Written request from Licensee to increase capacity from two 
residents to three residents.   A second bedroom will be utilized for this third 
resident. 

 
 
 

IV. Description of Findings and Conclusions 
 
The proposed second bedroom was measured to be 9 ft. X 13 ft. totaling 117 square 
feet of living space.  This will accommodate one resident. 
 
The common living space of this facility is 563 square feet.  This greatly exceeds the 
minimum of 35 square feet per occupant requirement.  

 
 
 

V. Recommendation 
 
I recommend that the licensed capacity of this facility be increased to three (3) 
residents effective immediately. 

 
 

  April 28, 2014 
________________________________________ 
Bruce A. Messer 
Licensing Consultant 

Date 

 
 


